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The world pineapple market 
A story with no end ... 
One pineapple in two reaches the international market. Whether fresh 
(20%) or as juice or canned fruit (80%), more than 7 million tonnes are 
imported every year. These markets are led by Asia for processed 
products and Central and South America and Africa for fresh fruits. The 
fresh pineapple sector is booming as it has succeeded in making the 
most of the fruit by playing on varietal segmentation and boosting 
consumption. 

W arid pineapple production 
increased further in 2004. 

According to FAQ, it now exceeds 15 
million tonnes. Two decades of 
almost uninterrupted growth were 
completed in 2004, with production at 
15.3 million tonnes against 4.1 million 
in 1964! 

Over a long period, the trend has 
only suffered one serious period of 
slowing-at the very beginning of the 
1980s. Thailand, that had undertaken 
the rapid development of pineapple 
production in the 1970s (with 3. 7 
million tonnes in 1980 against 
125 000 tonnes in 1972), went 
through a difficult patch from 1981 to 
1983. Thai supplies dropped to 
nearly a third . The impact of Thailand 
on world production is still 
considerable today but was much 
stronger when it possessed a third of 
world production capacity. It 
accounts for only 11 % today. 
Expansion resumed in Thailand from 
the mid-1980s and production briefly 
exceeded 2.5 million tonnes in 1993. 
Thai hegemony was nonetheless 
over. Competition had started, in 
particular in Asia, the Philippines and 
China and then later in Indonesia. 
Brazil was the first country in 

America to develop production and 
was then joined at the end of the 
1980s by Mexico and Costa Rica. 
Nigeria has the biggest crop in Africa, 
seemingly stable at just short of one 
million tonnes. Supplies from Africa 
are completed by Kenya and Cote 
d'Ivoire. 

Asia, the undisputed leader 

Examination of the distribution of 
production by geographic zone 
confirms Asia's dominance. Half of 
world production is centred in the 
zone and there are no signs of any 
major change to a situation that has 
lasted for decades. The situation on 
the other continents is not as durable 
as that of Asia. Africa is stabilising at 
less than 18% of world supplies. The 
United States is losing ground every 
year as a result of the continuing 
decrease in Hawaiian production. 
The 7% of world production held in 
the 1990s has now dwindled to 2% in 
2004. 

The situation in Central America is 
precisely the opposite. Production 
has been rising strongly-even 

Pineapple • World production and imports 

though 2004 was something of a 
mixed year-above all since the mid-
1990s, especially in Costa Rica. The 
region produces approximately 12% 
of world supplies. The trend is more 
varied in South America. It now 
produces 17% of world supplies but 
after a decrease in its share to less 
than 15% at the end of the 1990s. 
Finally, the Caribbean and Oceania 
only cover less than 2% of world 
supplies. 

A high degree of 
internationalisation 

Nearly half of the pineapples grown 
in the world are sold on the 
international market as fresh fruit, 
juice or canned fruit. This strong 
internationalisation of the pineapple 
sector is mainly the result of the very 
rapid growth in world trade in canned 
pineapple and pineapple juice from 
the early 1980s onwards. The fast 
increase in processed pineapple from 
Thailand accounts for this strong 
international presence to a 
considerable extent. Processed 
pineapple maintained these export 
dynamics until the beginning of the 
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WORLD PINEAPPLE MARKET 

World - Fresh pineapple - Imports I 
[ shape in a context of a very strong 

increase in the volumes marketed. 
I Imports have increased fivefold since 
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1989 and have doubled since 1998. 
But there should not be any rejoicing 
or belief that this favourable trend will 
be eternal. In fact, unit prices at the 
import stage fell in 2004 after three 
years of stagnation. 

l\bte: fresh fruit equivalent/ Source: FAO 

The same can be seen in Europe 
where the unit value of pineapple 
imports has developed favourably, 
increasing from EUR550 per tonne in 
1999 to EUR950 in 2003. The 
reverse trend observed in the USA in 
2004 was even more marked in 
Europe. Provisional data for 2004 
show a 15% fall in unit import prices, 
matching in every respect the 
observations made by trade 
operators (see movement of import 
prices in France). Is this evidencei of 
a new trend and the result of the 
unprecedented increase in \ he 
quantities of fresh pineapple 
marketed in Europe? Imports 
increased by nearly 100 000 tonnes 
(+ 30%) from 2000 to 2003. In 2003, 
Europe imported five times as much 
fresh pineapple as in 1980. The 
recent enlargement of the EU (from 
15 to 25 members) might feed growth 
in the future as pineapple 

1990s. The political upheavals in 
Europe (German reunification and 
the collapse of the Soviet Union) led 
to forecasting marked economic 
change. Industrialists then 
considered that the opening of the 
Eastern European markets to 
competition could lead to a rapid 
increase in imports of agrifood 
products and especially canned 
goods and fruit juice. Thailand could 
finally supply the former USSR with 
canned pineapple and pineapple 
juice whereas the market had 
hitherto been reserved for 
Vietnamese agrifood operators. 
World juice imports increased by 
more than 50% from 1988 to 1993, 
rising from 2 to 3 million tonnes (in 
fresh fruit equivalent) and very large 
stocks accumulated . The general 
euphoria soon evaporated as it took 
only five years (from 1993 to 1998) to 
return to the starting-point. But 
recovery was rapid . Exports of 
canned pineapple and, even more 
marked, juice exports started to gain 
ground again from 1999 onwards. 

Fresh pineapple: remarkable 
dynamism 

However, the real novelty came from 
the international fresh fruit market. 
From the mid-1990s, it was the turn 
of fresh pineapple to mark the 
international market. Exports totalled 
700 000 tonnes in 1995 and reached 
nearly 1.5 million tonnes in 2004! 
Fresh pineapple now forms 20% of 
total pineapple exports, whatever the 
form, against 12% at the beginning of 
the 1990s. The performance has 
been impressive. In a decade (1994-
2003), the world fresh pineapple 

trade doubled in volume and 
increased nearly fourfold in value. 
FAQ estimates that the market is 
worth some EUR 900 million. 

Beyond performance in terms of 
quantity, pineapple has gained in 
value on the international market. 
FAQ figures show an increase in the 
unit value of fresh pineapple. US 
customs data confirm this 
improvement. Value in constant USO 
increased by USD123 per tonne from 
1998 to 2004, reaching some 
USD460 per tonne. The trend is all 
the more interesting as it has taken 
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consumption is very low in the 
countries concerned . 

Diversity, the driving force 
behind growth 

The EU and the United States take 
two-thirds of world fresh pineapple 
exports between them. The two 
markets have two features in 
common: demand is growing strongly 
and Costa Rica is the main supplier. 
Indeed, the two traits are 
indissociable. Costa Rica and the 
transnational corporation Del Monte 
have succeeded in renewing and 
reawakening the interest of the 
international market in pineapple. 
With the 'MD-2' variety that gives a 
robust fruit with low acidity, Del 
Monte has placed its technical 
(agronomy, post-harvest techniques 
and logistic) and commercial skills at 
the service of pineapple. It organised 
the release of its pineapple on the 
market in Europe with sales zones 
for each operator authorised to sell it. 
This resulted in a very distinct 

Cote d'Ivoire - Pineapple 
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increase in product value and strong 
competition for the other origins. 
Cote d'Ivoire lost market shares in 
Europe and the Dominican Republic 
and Honduras lost business in the 
United States. It is now difficult in the 
US to find pineapples that are not 
from Costa Rica. The situation is 
more contrasted in Europe where 
Cote .d'Ivoire is resisting and other 
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WORLD PINEAPPLE MARKET 

African (Ghana) and Latin American 
(Ecuador) origins are getting off the 
ground. 

Del Monte built its success on its 
ability to segment pineapple supplies 
that had previously been monolithic, 
based almost solely on the 'Smooth 
Cayenne' variety. After a trial with a 
green-skinned fruit of the 'Champaka' 
type at the beginning of the 1990s 
and described as a semi-failure or a 
semi-success depending on the 
analyst, Del Monte tried 
segmentation a few years later. 
Armed with 'MD-2' marketed as 'Del 
Monte Extra Sweet Pineapple', it was 
a big event and soon took market 
shares and attracted a larger number 
of pineapple eaters. 

As regards Europe, factors 
unconnected to Del Monte and its 
'MD-2' participated in this exemplary 
success, and especially a certain 
laxity on the part of Cote d'Ivoire, the 
leading African producer. From the 
mid-1990s onwards, it allowed 
competitors to become established 
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Pineapple - United States imports - Tonnes 
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when it experienced a decrease in 
quality and when its sales 
organisation was far from rivalling the 
efficiency achieved by a single trade 
operator like Del Monte. 

Cote d'Ivoire has lost its leading 
position but is still putting up a fight. It 
has stabilised its exports to EU-25 at 
about 140 000 tonnes but now 
provides only a third of European 
supplies. At the height of its 
domination of the European market 
in 1984 and 1985 its market share 
peaked at 93% with total exports of 
160 000 tonnes. I 

Cote d'Ivoire uses several 
resistance. Some people 

types of I 
consider I 

that 'Smooth Cayenne' still has a 
good commercial future on condition 
that the varietal qualities of the fruit 
are fully expressed in order to build a 
faithful clientele. 'Smooth Cayenne' 
from Cote d'Ivoire was long obliged 
to fit in with shipping logistics. Efforts 
are now being made by various 
producer-exporters to return to 
agronomic and logistic practices that 
respect the fruit, enabling the 
expression of the aromatic and taste 
potential of this pineapple, of which 
an improved variety has been 
announced. 

Other operators consider that saving 
the sector requires the rapid adoption 
of 'MD-2', as has been done by the 
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larger part of the pineapple world. 
Ghana, Cote d'lvoire's neighbour, is 
hurrying to convert its sector to 
'sweet' pineapples. 

i 
" The same causes do not have 

the same effects · 

'MD-2' is little by little escaping from 
Del Monte, which has not been .able 
to control the dissemination of the 
variety (see article below). In the face 
of the volumes of 'MD-2' grown and 
marketed around the world, the 
company would like to regain the 
initiative and has announced that a 
new variety will be released soon, 
'MA-2' or 'Honey Gold'. It is currently 
working on obtaining legal protection. 
Del Monte is not alone in running 
breeding programmes. Other trade 
operators and large research centres 
(in France, Malaysia, Australia, 
Brazil, etc.) are investing in breeding 
varieties that stand out from present 
standards and whose fruits could 
soon reach the market. 

Will this increased segmentation to 
come result in as strong an increase 
in consumption in Europe and the 
United States as was experienced 
during the development of MD-2? 
There is a doubt here. Even if 
consumption dynamics remain 
favourable, these pineapples will 
replace existing supplies, at least in 
part. It must not be considered that 
the genetic potential of the pineapple 
variety is enough to ensure it 
commercial success. The latter is 
also based on faultless technical and 
commercial organisation • 
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